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      MEMO
June, 2005

FM: David Crowe, IFAST IRM / SID Administrator

TO: IA-450, CDMA Development Group (CDG) and Other Interested Parties

RE: COORDINATION OF NATIONAL SYSTEM ID (SID) CODES

The purpose of this memorandum is to advise your organizations that IFAST has been requested by Maritime Communications Partner (MCP) of Norway and Comunitel, S.A. of Honduras, S.A. to assign National SIDs form their respective county’s SID Code allocation. This has been done with the concurrence of the respective national regulators.  The SID Codes assigned were not taken from the beginning of the national SID Code range in order to avoid any possible conflicts with operating cdma450 systems that IFAST is not currently aware of. 
Traditionally, IFAST has assigned blocks of unused SID codes to countries or international entities such as satellite carriers that do not have a block, or need more codes. However, global situations and developments necessitate IFAST perform this critical role of world-wide SID management since the initial allocation of the resource has now become obsolete. 
Careful management is required to avoid total exhaustion of the resource. Therefore IFAST asks the assistance of IA450 and the CDG in helping IFAST identify the full extent of SIDs being used in ANSI-41 systems throughout the globe.  A SID allocation table is maintained on the IFAST website www.ifast.org and we encourage carriers to visit that site and provide IFAST secretariat (ifastsec@telecomxchange.com) with their operational SIDs so IFAST can maintain a current and accurate SID table for international use and coordination. 
Should you have any questions or concerns, please contact me at…
Please note that educational information on SIDs is also available on the IFAST website.
